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FINAL 

 
 

WEARE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

MEETING MINUTES 

April 20, 2022 

 

PRESENT: FREDERICK W. HIPPLER, CHAIRMAN; JONATHAN H. OSBORNE, VICE 

CHAIRMAN; SHERRY M. BURDICK, SELECTMAN; JOHN VAN LOENDERSLOOT, 

SELECTMAN; KEVIN J. CAHILL, SELECTMAN.  

 

ABSENT: none 

 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR: Naomi L. Bolton 

 

GUESTS: Jack Dearborn 

 

Chairman Hippler called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM in the upstairs conference room at the Town 

Office. Selectman Cahill stated that the reason this meeting with Jack Dearborn is to be able to make sure 

the Board had all the information regarding the upgrade of the radio communications for the Board to take 

it from here.  Mr. Dearborn explained the handouts he had.  Chairman Hippler stated that there seems to 

be some confusion about whether the Fire Department has to be included or not.  Fire Chief Vezina stated 

that they didn’t have to be.  Mr. Dearborn stated that is true, they can go right to Capital Area Mutual Aid 

and things will work.  They can go on at any time later if issues were to occur.  Selectman Van stated that 

the Board should have a timetable in mind by the end of May 2022.  Town Administrator Bolton stated 

that we hope to have the second half of the money by sometime in May.  The site work question from Two-

Way needs to be firmed up as well.  Mr. Dearborn stated that he is always willing to help in any aspect.  

The Board thanked Jack Dearborn for all his help getting us to this point.   

 

NONPUBLIC SESSION:  

Selectman Van moved; Selectman Burdick seconded to enter into nonpublic session @ 7:48 p.m. 

pursuant to the authority granted in RSA 91-A: 3II (c). A roll call vote was taken, Selectman Cahill 

– yes; Vice Chairman Osborne – yes; Chairman Hippler – yes; Selectman Burdick – yes; Selectman 

Van - yes. Passed 5-0-0  

 

Selectman Van moved; Chairman Hippler seconded to exit this nonpublic session @ 8:24 p.m. A roll 

call vote was taken, Selectman Cahill – yes; Vice Chairman Osborne – yes; Chairman Hippler – yes; 

Selectman Burdick – yes; Selectman Van – yes. Passed 5-0-0  

 

Selectman Van moved, Chairman Hippler seconded to seal and restrict these nonpublic session 

minutes. Passed 5-0-0 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

Vice Chairman Osborne asked the Board for it’s stand on the $1,300 for police coverage during the Patriotic 

Celebration.  The Board agreed that police coverage is necessary during the parade, fireworks and after the 
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fireworks and whatever may come up during the weekend celebration.  The Board consensus was that the 

police would be present.  Chairman Hippler stated that he will email Chief Moore to let him know.  

 

Being there was no further business to come before the Board, Selectman Van made a motion, 

Chairman Hippler seconded to adjourn at 8:29 pm. Passed 5-0-0  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 A True Record.   

Naomi L. Bolton 

Naomi L. Bolton, Town Administrator 


